
COLCHESTER SCHOOL DISTRICT 
 
Board of Education Meeting            Tuesday, October 29, 2024 
Colchester High School Performing Arts Center                7:00 p.m. 

 
MINUTES 

 
The Colchester Board of Education held a Special Board Meeting on Tuesday, October 29, 2024 to give a 
community presentation on the facilities bond item that voters will consider on the November 5 election 
ballot. Board members in attendance were Directors Ben Yousey-Hindes and Jennifer Fath. District 
administrators in attendance included Superintendent Amy Minor and Business and Operations Manager 
George Trieb. Architect Polly Wheelock from Black River Design Architects also attended to answer 
questions. 
 

I. Call to Order 
 
Board Clerk Ben Yousey-Hindes called the meeting to order at 7:07 p.m. 

                
II. Community Presentation and Q&A on the Proposed Facilities Bond  Information 

 
School board members, administrators, and architects provided a comprehensive presentation for 
community members outlining the proposed facilities bond on the November 5 ballot. The bond will 
fund enhancements to safety, upgrades to infrastructure, and improvements to learning spaces through 
renovating existing facilities and constructing new additions at schools in the district. While all five 
schools will see some level of updates, most of the funds will go to Porters Point School, Union 
Memorial School, and Colchester Middle School. Attendees were invited to make statements or ask 
questions following the presentation, but no one chose to do so. 

 
III. Adjournment  

 
Board Clerk Ben Yousey-Hindes moved to adjourn the meeting at 7:57 p.m. 
 
 

 
 Recorder:       Board Clerk: 
 
 

             
Meghan Baule       Ben Yousey-Hindes 
Recording Secretary       Board Clerk 
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